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St Ishmael Community Council – Burial Authority
Draft Minutes of the Meeting held in Ferryside Village Hall on 14th April 2025.
PRESENT: 


Cllr P Stephens, Cllr Batte, Cllr Holliday
It was agreed that Cllr Stephens, as Chair of the CC, would Chair the Burial Authority (BA) Meeting. A Burial Authority Chair would be elected at the Annual Meeting in May. 
In the Chair: Cllr P Stephens
1. Apologies for Absence

No apologies were recorded. 
2. Declaration of Interests

No declarations of interest were made.
3. Public Participation
It was noted that no members of the public were in attendance on this occasion. 
4. Update on the Current Situation
4.1 Update on Legal Transfer – the Clerk updated the Burial Authority that the legal transfer of Salem Cemetery had taken place on the 5th March 2025. The Welsh Baptist Union had registered the land with Land Registry prior to the sale, the deed would now be transferred to the CC, this may take some months. The Legal Indemnity Access Insurance had been received and would run indefinitely. It was agreed that the Clerk contact Zurich Insurance regarding the indemnity requested by the WBU as part of the transfer.  
4.2 Update on internments – the Clerk updated the BA that the first internment of ashes had taken place on the 7th April, The Clerk had followed the process previously agreed. 
4.3 Update on financial situation – the Clerk presented the financial situation to the BA. A sum of £15,023 had been donated by the WBU following the transfer. An internment payment of £400 had been received. The Burial Authority account was currently £15,423.00.
4.4 Update on Valuation – the Baptist Union had been unable to provide a valuation of the Cemetery therefore it was agreed that the Clerk would seek advice from One Voice Wales on how to proceed. 
4.5 Update on items to purchase – the Clerk listed the type of purchases that had previously been discussed. It was agreed that the Clerk contact Ferryside Village Hall to ask if a key safe could be placed outside the hall to help facilitate access to the Office and the Cemetery. It was also agreed that the Clerk ask the handyman what work would be required to repair and move the CC Noticeboard from the MUGA. This would then need to be agreed with the Community Council. It was also agreed that an A3 firesafe box should be purchased to house the Burial Register safely. The purchase of a mobile telephone was also agreed.
5. Memorial Safety Policy
The Clerk presented the type of information that would need to be considered in a safety policy with some examples of the types that could be found. Following a discussion, it was agreed that the policy be drafted and emailed to the members of the BA for further consideration before being presented to the Community Council. 
6. Salem Cemetery Works
It was noted that the grass had been cut by Mr G Pugh at short notice recently and that the CC Handyman had widened and cleared the path and began weeding the Garden of Remembrance. The BA gave thanks to both parties for their work. 

The Clerk listed the various works required that had been identified and the BA discussed how it may be best to tackle the work.  
It was agreed that the Clerk speak further to the Probation Service to arrange a site meeting to discuss what work they may be able to do. 

7. Tree Donation
Cllr Holliday brought to the attention of the Burial Authority that a local resident has asked if a miniature apple tree could be planted next to the memorial bench located in the Cemetery.
It was agreed that more consideration would need to be given to memorials due to the limited space. 
8. Any Other Business
8.1  Cllr Batte asked when the next BA meeting would be held. The Clerk confirmed that the intention was to hold meetings every 6 months, but this may need to be more flexible in the first year.
8.2 Cllr Batte made the BA aware that a donation of £250 had been received via cheque from a local resident who wished to remain anonymous. The Clerk would arrange for the cheque to be banked as soon as possible. It was noted that all cheque donations would need to be made payable to St Ishmael Community Council but the money would be placed in a separate account for Salem Cemetery.  
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 20:10.
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